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Causing a Stink 
A subject that would be of interest to students and others working in environmental health and protection. 

The Lincoln Street Ventilation Stack is a prominent landmark in Highgate.  Built by the Metropolitan Water Supply, Sewerage and Drainage Department (now Water Corp) in 1935 as a sewer vent, it is of brick construction rendered in Art Deco and stands 38 metres (125 ft) tall, making it the second tallest sewer vent in Australia (after a 40-metre (130 ft) structure in Sydney). 

The vent was intended to safely discharge acidic gas with the potential to damage Perth's sewer network and was hence built on top of Highgate Hill above a high point in the system. It proved unsuccessful, inadequately venting the sewer gas and – under certain weather conditions – dispersing what gas it vented over the surrounding houses and Highgate Hill police station.  It was sealed in 1941 after which it was referred to as "Dumas's Folly", after Chief Engineer of the Public Works Department, Russel Dumas. 

A similar vent was planned for the suburb of Subiaco but was never constructed. 

Many years (2015) later a similar stink situation occurred at the Fremantle Police Station in High Street. The building had previously been used as a fashion shop and originally the CBA bank. The internals of the building were modified to suit 24x7 policing.  This certainly overtaxed the sewage system pumps tanks and ventilation capabilities. Even worse the exhaust vents were situated next to the roof air conditioning units. Spreading the pungent and most obnoxious fumes throughout the entire station. Considerable re-engineering and urgent maintenance was needed to fix the problem.  

In 1941 the Police Wireless Service moved to the adjacent Highgate Police Station, and the vent tower was put into service as a radio antenna.  The move and the tower's new function were kept secret – initially to protect against Japanese air raids during World War II.  This was not revealed until 1956.  The vent continued in this role until 1975 and several antennas are still visible on top of the structure. 

The Western Australian Police Historical Society (WAPHS) now leases the building from the Water Corp for use as a meeting room. The adjacent Highgate Hill Police Station and old OIC Quarters form the museum section and administration area of the WAPHS. 

The Lincoln Street Vent is listed with the National Trust of Australia and the State Register of Heritage Places. 
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